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County:    McClain Request Date: January 5, 2023 
JP Number: 35588(04) / 35589(04) Completion Date: January 11, 2023 
Original Section 106 consultation: N/A Staff CRP Reviewer: Mike McKay 
SHPO File #: N/A NEPA Manager: Olsson – Julianne Whitaker 
OAS File #: N/A ODOT Division: District 3 
 
Project Description (from PSS): JP 35588(04): GRADE, DRAIN, BRIDGE, & SURFACE – I-35: FROM SH-74 

EXTENDING NORTH 2.75 MILES TO THE CLEVELAND C/L. 
 
JP 35589(04): GRADE, DRAIN, BRIDGE, & SURFACE – I-35: FROM 1.0 
MILES SOUTH OF LADD RD., EXTENDING NORTH 4.15 MILES TO SH-74. 

 
   REASON FOR RE-EVALUATION REQUEST: 
 
       Pre-let review (project is soon to be let for construction) 
 
 XXX Study update (change in project footprint) 
 
       Study update (change in project footprint or project scope; NEPA document completed) 
 
 NEPA document completion date:  
 
       NEPA Document was completed before 2011 
 
 NEPA document completion date:  
 Has right-of-way been purchased:       
 
   RESULTS OF PREVIOUS CULTURAL RESOURCES STUDY: 
 
 XXX No Historic Properties Identified in Project Area of Potential Effect (APE) 
 
       Historic Properties Identified in Project APE 
 
       Historic Properties Adjacent to APE 
 
       Off Project Avoidance Areas 
 
       Historic Property Mitigation Commitments     
 
 RESULTS OF CURRENT CULTURAL RESOURCES REVIEW: 
 
 Archival Review: 
 XXX National Register of Historic Places (NRHP) List (Properties that have been listed on the NRHP) 
 
 XXX SHPO’s Determination of Eligibility (DOE) List (Properties that have been determined eligible 

for listing on the NRHP) 
 
 XXX State Archaeological Site Files 
 
 Reevaluation Results: 
 XXX No Additional Cultural Resources Recorded in Project APE 
 
       Additional Cultural Resources Recorded in Project APE   
 
       Not NRHP eligible       NRHP eligible       Non-assessed for NRHP eligibility 
 
       Additional Off Project Avoidance Areas  
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 XXX Original Cultural Resources Study Adequate for Project APE 
 
       Additional Survey Conducted 
 
       Historic Property Mitigation Measures:       Complete       Not Complete 
 
 XXX No further Cultural Resources Concerns 
 
 Comments:  
 The footprint for the cultural resources assessment of this project was originally reviewed as a Screened 

Exemption on August 08, 2022. The assessment was based upon a study area footprint. Screened Exemptions 
are defined as undertakings that do not have the potential to affect historic properties [36 CFR 800.3(a)(1)]. 
SHPO was not consulted. The current re-evaluation of the project is due to proposed changes in the project 
footprint and is based on Proposed R/W Plans dated December 30, 2022. The new project boundaries were 
georeferenced and compared to the original 2022 cultural resources assessment. The scope of the project has 
not changed, and the original screened exemption review is still applicable. The proposed project was 
reviewed by an archaeologist who meets the Secretary of Interior Qualifications. Pursuant to 36 CFR 
800.3(a)(1), the undertaking has no potential to cause effects to historic properties. There are no further 
cultural resources concerns.  

 
 


